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Friday 10 November 

ICAS Assembly ς Years 2 to 6 

RHIPP 

Tuesday 14 November 

Bandstravaganza ς 7pm to 
9:15pm 

Wednesday 15 November 

ΨDŀƳŜ hƴΩ .ǊǳƳōƛŜǎ /ƭƛƴƛŎ ς 
Years 3, 4 & 5 

Preschool Information BBQ 
5:30pm to 6:30pm 

 

Coming Events 

Thursday 16 November 

Kenny Koala Visit at Red Hill 
Preschool 

Preschool Athletics Carnival 

2018 Class Placement and Attendance Numbers 

Preschool Mini Carnival and Kenny Koala Visit (Monday) 

Preschool Mini Carnival and Kenny Koala Visit (Thursday) 

Monday 13 November 

Kindergarten Learning Journey 
8:30am 

Bandstravaganza Rehearsal 
10:00am 

Kenny Koala Visit at Red Hill 
Preschool 

Preschool Athletics Carnival 

Friday 17 November 

Assembly ς Year 5 to Host 

Kindergarten National Museum 
Excursion 

RHIPP 

Wednesday 22November 

ΨDŀƳŜ hƴΩ .ǊǳƳōƛŜǎ /ƭƛƴƛŎ ς 
Years 3, 4 & 5 

Thursday 23 November 

Year 4 Learning Journey 8:30am 

Newsletter 

Year 2 ς Music Count Us In at Palmerston District Primary School 

http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/
mailto:info@redhillps.act.edu.au
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http://1.bp.blogspot.com/-VRfPHtnth_M/TrAkOFTSwnI/AAAAAAAAEzs/RfucMLmuc-w/s1600/nut-allergy.jpg&imgrefurl=http://savvyteachingtips.blogspot.com/2011_11_01_archive.html&docid=q0yHtMqLKGHPEM&tbnid=3JxkEm0o90Mj5M&w=150&h=150&ei=-ly1UuOAHYPPkwWG5IC4Dw&ved=0CAQQxiAwAg&iact=c
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0010/409681/2018_Class_Placement_and_attendance_numbers.pdf
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0011/409682/Preschool_Mini_carnival_and_Kenny_Koala_visit_Tuesday_group.pdf
http://www.redhillps.act.edu.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0003/409683/Preschool_Mini_carnival_and_Kenny_Koala_visit_Thursday_group.pdf
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Will be held on Friday 17 November at 9:25am 

Hosted by: Year 5  

All welcome, please be seated by 9:20am for a prompt start 

Parents are invited to attend croissants and coffee  

in the parent hub at 9.00am  
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5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΗΗ 
Every Wednesday is Waste Free Wednesday 

¶ snacks in reusable 

containers 

¶ drinks in a reusable bottle 

¶ reusable utensils when 

needed 

¶ a reusable lunchbox 

AVOID 

¶ Lunches packed in plastic 

bags, cling film or foil 

¶ Disposable drink boxes, 

cans, cartons and bottles 

¶ Disposable forks and spoons 

¶ Pre-packaged lunches or 

snacks 
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Leadership Team  Overview  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

A safe, inclusive and respectful school culture 

The mental health and wellbeing of our students is a significant consideration to our work as teachers.  Just like 

parents and caregivers, we are acutely aware of the accelerated pace of activity that consumes us in contemporary 

society.  Somewhat dependent on our iPhones, we schedule appointments, dates and activities into our 24/7 

schedule.  With limitless access to social media, email and text messaging, it is easy to see how a full and happy life, 

can quickly become a frenetic race against the clock, leaving us drained and fatigued.  

There are noticeable effects on the brain development of a child who lives an over-stimulated life and this is 

becoming increasingly evident in schools today.  Children who struggle to calm themselves down, wait their turn, 

sustain their attention, follow basic rules and self-manage, can benefit significantly from a few minor adjustments. 

Consistent expectations and routines that provide children with the opportunity to be less impulsive and more 

mindful, supports them to develop self-regulation: a well-researched area of modern psychology.  

Self-ǊŜƎǳƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭ ǎǇƻƴǘŀƴŜƻǳǎ ǊŜŀŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻƴ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƻǿƴΦ DƻƻŘ ǎŜƭŦ-regulation can minimise the 

occurrence of emotional outbursts, anxiety, distractions, over-eating, addiction and aggression.  Clinical psychologist 

and former teacher Dr Judith Locke says that parents, caregivers and teachers can help children regulate their 

feelings and behaviours by having steady expectations of age-appropriate, responsible behaviour using rules and 

consequences.  

In recent weeks we have been dedicating time in our staff meetings to learn more about the psychology of self-

regulation and the positive impact it has on resilience, independence, mental health, empathy and the ability to 

maintain focus.  We have enjoyed the opportunity to openly share our successes and challenges as teachers, and 

discuss ways to improve our current practice.  Some of the key words that have emerged from our conversations 

are: calm, consistent, confident, capable and consequences. We identified a few areas in our approach that could be 

changed to make our practice more consistent and therefore more supportive for children to develop self-regulation. 

It makes sense to share this with you.  

The good news is, the human brain is an astoundingly fertile organ that can experience rapid renewal in a very short 

period of time.  When a child thinks in a certain way or feels a particular emotion, a neural pathway is built in the 

brain.  When this path is regularly travelled, it is strengthened and it becomes a habit. If we think about something 

differently, learn a new task or choose an altered emotion, we build a new road.  Our brains begin to use this 

pathway and when it is regularly travelled, eventually this new way of thinking, feeling or doing becomes second 

nature. This process of rewiring our brains by forming new connections and weakening old ones is called 

neuroplasticity. We all have the ability to learn and change our thinking and reactions by rewiring our brains. 

Children do this particularly well, especially when adults are consistent with their expectations and follow-up. 

We have made the decision to pilot a very basic three step approach with a deliberate effort to monitor our use of 

calm and consistent language and consequences.  So far the results have been positive. This is how it is working: 

We want all of our students to get to a point where they are motivated intrinsically to choose respectful behaviours 

that are conducive to learning.  It is nothing fancy, and much like any other time-out strategy, only there is just one 

reminder. Our reminder has the word reminder in it, and it clearly states the desired behaviour, άI am just reminding 

you that we use walking legs inside the classroom please!έ If the behaviour is repeated, we would say in a calm voice, 

άL ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƘƛƴƪƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜ ƻǊ ōǊŜŀǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƛƳŜΣ ǘǿƻ ƳƛƴǳǘŜǎ ǎŜŀǘŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜǊŜΣ ȅƻǳǊ time starts 

ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎ calmly and ǉǳƛŜǘƭȅέΦ ¢ƘŜ ǎǇƻǘ ƛǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǎǇƻǘ or chair, just somewhere nearby. After the 

allocated time, we would say άƎǊŜŀǘΣ now you can come back ŀƴŘ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦέ Often when the child comes out 

thinking time, adults feel the need to unpack the behaviour. The theory is that the consequence is immediate, low 

ƪŜȅΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘhat. So after they come out of time-out, the behaviour is not mentioned again.  

https://www.kidsmatter.edu.au/mental-health-matters/social-and-emotional-learning/anger/explaining-self-regulation
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Any reminders of the same behaviour after this point, the child will be sent to another class to complete their 

learning with a different teacher. Beyond this the senior executive team will be contacted. 

The reason I am sharing this with you, is not to sell this as grandiose, nor to make judgements on the ways families 

parent their own children. I share this with the intention to be supported by you. If your child comes home and says 

they were sent to their buddy class we would be grateful for you to keep a low-key approach, and feel confident to 

assume that a reminder and thinking time had been given before the child was removed from the class.  We seek 

your support in our endeavour to pilot this approach and I would welcome any views or feedback should you wish. 

Please contact me directly on my email address Belinda.Reitstatter@ed.act.edu.au  

Improving learning and achievement for all students 

In Week 9 we have planned an afternoon for our children to act up! ¢ƘŜ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ Ψ!ŎǘƛƴƎ ¦ǇΩ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀƭƭ 

students with an opportunity to imagine themselves in the learning environment that they will be in in 2018.  

Children will have a snapshot experience acting up in the year level above for an afternoon.  They will become 

familiar with the play areas, classrooms and meeting areas for the following year. Since teacher placements are not 

finalised until later, we will not be having 2018 teachers taking 2018 classes, we will rather have 2017 teachers 

remaining in their current year.  More information will be provided on this in the coming weeks.  

Belinda Reitstätter 

Deputy Principal (Curriculum) and PYP Coordinator  

 

Defence News 

Defence Family Helpline: If you need advice, support or connection with your local community call 1800 624 608 or 
email DefenceFamilyHelpline@defence.gov.au and receive a response within 24 hours. 

The Defence Special Needs Support Group Inc: DSNSG is a non-profit benevolent volunteer organisation established 
to assist Navy, Army and Air Force families with a family member with special needs. For further information contact 
please call 1800 037 674. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Last Post Ceremony: The last post ceremony will commemorate the 99th anniversary of Remembrance Day.  It will 
take place in the Commemoration Area at the Australian War Memorial at 4.55pm on Saturday 11 November 2017.   

HMAS Harman Christmas Party - The annual Christmas Party for all Defence families living in the Canberra region 
will be held on Friday 1st December from 5 ς 9pm. For tickets please email from your Defence email account (to 
confirm you are a Defence of APS member) harman.christmasparty@defence.gov.au 

Cathy Graham 
DSTA ς Tuesday and Thursday  

Remembrance Day  SATURDAY 11 NOVEMBER 2017 

The Remembrance Day National Ceremony includes a formal wreath laying ceremony and will be 
attended by many high-level dignitaries and diplomats. 

!ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀΩǎ CŜŘŜǊŀǘƛƻƴ DǳŀǊŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ .ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƻȅŀƭ aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ 5ǳƴǘǊƻƻƴ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ǇŀǊŀŘŜΦ 
Time - 10.30am to 12pm approximately 

Location - Parade Ground and surrounds, Australian War Memorial. 
For ticket bookings go to www.trybooking.com/297858 to book your tickets. 

mailto:Belinda.Reitstatter@ed.act.edu.au
mailto:DefenceFamilyHelpline@defence.gov.au
mailto:harman.christmasparty@defence.gov.au
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Year 4 Overview   

Sharing the planet 

Camp was a fantastic provocation to this unit of inquiry.  

ThÅ ȬÐÏÎÄ ÄÉÐÐÉÎÇȭ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÂÙ ÍÉÃÒÏÓÃÏÐÅ ÏÂÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÂÏÒÁÔÏÒÙ ÍÁÄÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ 
ÃÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÌÉÆÅȢ 4ÈÅ ȬÎÁÔÉÖÅ ÂÕÓÈ ×ÁÌËȭ ÁÌÌÏ×ÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎ ÔÏ ÌÅÁÒÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÎÁÔÉÖÅ ÐÈÁÒÍÁÃÙ 
and outdoor markets nature has to offer. They learnt about bush medicines and bush food. 
4ÈÅ Ȭ7ÅÂ ÏÆ ÌÉÆÅȭ ÇÁÍÅ ÉÎÖÉÔÅÄ children to experience the need for food chains to be balanced. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŎƭƻǎŜƭȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 
bugs because they looked 

really interesting. I could see 
the small details and their 
ōƻŘȅ ǎƘŀǇŜΦέ           - Lukas   

4M   
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Year 3 Overview  
 
 
 

Respectful understandings of traditions and rituals can unite all humans . 

 

  

Paisley (3G) dressed up as Santa 
Claus to show her learning in the 

Year 3 Learning Journey. 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 3 Summative task: Students were asked to demonstrate 
their learning using multimedia showing two perspectives on 
a chosen celebration. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ΨRangoli ArtworkΩ completed by 3G students, 
to celebrate Diwali. 

 

My favourite part of this 
inquiry was studying different 
types of traditions and 
celebrations. It felt like I was 
experiencing the traditions 
and celebrations.  

-             Asmaa 3LF 
 

Students were asked to reflect on this question: 
Should Red Hill participate in all student celebrations. 
Why or Why not? 

άYes because then people will get to experience 
celebrations that other people celebrate, and they 

will get to know what the world is like around them. 
This gives students a chance to understand other 

cultures and religions. We could do this by 
mentioning it in the assembly or organising activities 

thŀǘ ŀǊŜ ŘƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŀǘ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘƛƻƴΦέ 
- Sophie 3S 

 
 
 
 
- 3 

No because if the celebrations involved candy people 
might get diabetes or a stomach ache. If we 

celebrated them all we would get distracted from 
our learning, but if we only celebrated a few that 

would be nice.  
 
 

- Evan 3G 



Red Hill School Newsletter /2017  Page 7 

Diwali Celebration  
 

 
 

One of the wonderful things about working at a school 
with students from diverse backgrounds is we, as 
teachers, constantly get to learn and experience new 
things.  

On 14th of October Mr Kennedy and I were fortunate to 
be invited to attend the BAPS Shri Swaminarayan 
Mandirs Diwali celebration. 

As we learnt in the Year 3 Assembly, Diwali is a time to 
gather with friends and family to welcome the New Year 
and celebrate the year past. We were honoured to share 
the celebration of this the ancient Hindu tradition in the 
presence of Pujya Paramchintan swami and Pujya 
Priyachintan swami, and 600 plus members of the BAPS 
Community.  

Amazingly 521 different food dishes were prepared, ranging from traditional Indian dishes but also included a 
diverse offerings such as tacos. The vegetarian food was made as an offering to deities, before being enjoyed by 
grateful guests.  

During the evening the story of Diwali was told. The five days of Diwali are marked by divos (traditional oil lamps), 
bright coloured Rangoli (ornate patterns made with coloured powder typically displayed on entranceway floors), and 
annakut. Additionally, Diwali is known as a time to embrace optimism, personal development, and new spiritual 
beginnings.  

A special thank you to the Shah and Gosar families for inviting us to share this wonderful celebration with their 
community and for taking such good care of us during the evening. It was delightful to see Mahi (2M), Krupa (KK) 
and Neel (KK) dressed in their splendid traditional Indian clothing. 

Ms Manders 
4M 

 
 
 

 
 






















